Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Tuesday, Febuary 20, 2024 at 7:00 PM in the Conference Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:


John Mangefrida-Chairman

Dave Mackenzie





Tom Frew 
Pat Major






Chuck Dusen





Dave Pullyblank
Members Absent:


Joan Tresco




Recording Secretary:


Mary Margaret Ripley
Others Present:
Mike Risewick – Code Enforcement


Jeff Steinbrenner – Code Enforcement


Tracy and Jim Barsaloux, Brian Kanaley
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mangefrida at 7:00 PM.
Meeting minutes from January, 2024, were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to approve the minutes. Motion seconded by Chuck Dusen. All were in favor. Motion carried.
New Business
1. Brian Kanaley – 47 North Street – Special Use Permit
Converting former deli with 2 existing apartments into a multi-family residence. Village Code 215-28 requires a Special Use Permit for a multi-family dwelling in an R-2 zone. With no concerns expressed by the board:

A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to recommend the Special Use Permit application as presented to the Village Boad for approval. Motion seconded by Dave Pullyblank. All were in favor. Motion carried.
2. Tracy and Jim Barsaloux – 8041 East Main Road – Sign Permit
Owners of Tracy B’s Farm Market and Brewery applying for a new sign in front of business. Free standing, not lighted but potentially will in the future. 5 ft x 4 ft, 20 sq ft total. Question was raised by the Board whether the Liquor Authority would have to be notified of the sign. The Barsalouxs did say, that yes, the Liquor Authority would have to be notified of sign. Another point brought up by Dave Pullyblank, was the positioning of sign being on a State Highway (Rt 5). With no other questions or concerns expressed by the board:
A MOTION was made by Pat Major to approve the Sign Permit as presented. Motion seconded by Chuck Dusen. All were in favor. Motion carried.
With no further business to come before the board, on MOTION by Dack Mackenzie and seconded by Dave Pullyblank and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:13 PM.





Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Recording Secretary
